Whitchurch Parish Council


               Clerk to the Council – Mrs Ann-Marie Davies


Minutes of the meeting of Whitchurch Parish Council on Monday 14 March 2016 in the St Johns Hall, at 7.30pm  


Present: -
Chairman Ashley Bond

Vice Chairman Paul Foot


Councillor David Meakin


Councillor Charlotte Lincoln


Councillor Paul Alderman


Councillor Mark Parrott

County Councillor Netta Glover


Plus 3 residents
1. To note apologies for absence: Apologies were received from Councillor Sue Ford.
2. Open Forum for Parishioners: (under adjournment) – Jeremy Sampson was in attendance and enquired as to how ticket take up had been from residents in the village for the Queens 90th birthday celebration which was to be held in the Swan Public House on 21 April 2016. Councillors confirmed the response had been low and agreed to pass part of their ticket allocation to Councillor David Meakin.





ACTION: ALL CLLRS
The Clerk confirmed the gas fuelled beacon had been purchased and would be delivered direct to Jeremy Sampson’s address. Jeremy asked if the Parish Council if they were happy for the May Feast on 2 May, the Tea Party and Barn Dance on 11 June and Bonfire Night on 5 November were all covered by the Parish Council insurance. He would check whether the Swan Public House would be covering the 21 April event under their insurance. The Clerk confirmed that providing the events named were branded as a joint event with the Parish Council and that acceptable risk assessments were in place, our insurance would be in place.

County Councillor Netta Glover updated the group on: Bucks County Councils further push to take on ten more apprenticeships this year, she urged residents to apply for their bus pass renewals before the end of March (library staff were available to help with this), and she reported the Old County Offices were in the midst of a feasibility study which was to look at which shops and restaurants were to be sited there.
3. Declaration of interest in items on the agenda: Chairman Ashley Bond declared his interest as Member of the AVDC Strategic Development Control Group and also of the Development Management Committee.
4. To confirm the minutes of the meeting of Monday 8 February 2016 – the minutes were agreed and signed as a correct record. 

5. To update on matters arising from the minutes of the last meeting and agree any further actions required – None.
6. Planning: To discuss planning applications and make recommendation, and to include those 
planning applications received after this agenda is published, if urgent:
a) 16/00538/APP -  Barrettstown Manor Farm, Oving Road, Whitchurch, Buckinghamshire, HP22 4ES – Erection of a storage barn for agricultural purposes – this was discussed by Councillors and they voted to OBJECT to the planning application as they believed the storage barn would not be used for agricultural purposes as they did not believe the applicant was involved in agricultural business. The Clerk would advise AVDC.
ACTION: AMD
      Councillors were asked to note the minor amended plans to the application 15/03971/AOP 
      for the land adjacent to Bushmead Road, Whitchurch, Bucks. The only amendment was to 
      now provide two affordable houses out of the 13 included in the application. 
7. Finance: 

a. To draw cheques
The Council resolved to drawer the following cheques:-

PCC Whitchurch


chq 519
£16.00

                   Aylesbury Mains


chq 520
£63.96

                   Whitchurch & Oving Youth Club
chq 521
£144.00

                   Ann-Marie Davies


chq 522
£422.42

                   Best Kept Village


chq 523
£20.00

b. To agree accounts for January 2016 – the accounts for January were agreed as a correct record.
8. Highways, Footpaths & Footways, Street Lighting:
a. To discuss the outcomes of the walkround with VAHT – The Clerk updated the group 
  on her walkround with Linda Pedro from VAHT, the Chairman, and Councillor Sue 
  Ford. Many issues were discussed including rats, overgrown brambles, and the hedgerow 
  boundary in the Recreation Ground. Rat infestation had been followed up with Environmental 
  Health at AVDC. The Parish Council and VAHT agreed that the overgrown brambles to the
  Recreation Ground and lack of hedgerow boundary was not a safety issue and no further works 
  would be carried out. The group then visited churned up verges in Ashgrove Gardens. Linda 
  Pedro took details of which properties vehicles appeared to be mounting the verges and causing
  this issue. She confirmed she would write to tenants to ask for their assistance in resolving this 
  issue.

b. To review and discuss the updating of bulbs to LED in the High Street and replacing others with 
  heritage style as currently in High Street – The Chairman and the Clerk had met with a 
  representative from DH Windsor the lighting company who had, some years ago, supplied the
  lamps and columns in the High Street. The visit was to ascertain costs involved to upgrade the 
  lamps to LED which would last for 20 years and also reduce the Parish Councils energy bills by 
  up to 70%. Approximate costs of £250 per lamp were provided but the energy supplier had 
  quoted a further £600 plus fee per lamp to reconnect and disconnect supply. Vice Chairman 
  Paul Foot agreed to discuss these costs with his professional Lighting Colleagues at work.
ACTION: PF
In the meantime the Clerk was asked to arrange replacement bulbs to the light at Two Hoots and also the light by the Stone House.




 ACTION: AMD
9. Recreation Ground 
Vice Chairman Paul Foot had previously circulated the monthly checklist for the Recreation Ground. The only matters to note were that the field was still very waterlogged to the southern end and also in the vicinity of cable runway take off area. Also grass continues to encroach at north end of children's play area (but this is not a safety hazard). The need for further chippings to the play area was discussed. The Chairman would speak to Weedon Parish Council to see if they wished to share a bulk order.





ACTION: AB
10. To consider correspondence and other communications received since last meeting:
a. To decide whether to undertake and fund a parish consultation exercise on residents wishes for a pedestrian crossing in time for a bid into the New Homes Bonus scheme in July – Councillors discussed this at length. They resolved to leave any further consultation with residents as over £3000 had already been spent on a feasibility study which determined a pedestrian crossing was not needed in the High Street. The study was valid for a further five years and would be retained should the village receive further housing growth.
Following on from this item, priorities for the Parish Council were discussed. To take this forward the Clerk was asked to place an agenda item for the next meeting for Councillors David Meakin and Councillor Charlotte Lincoln to come back with dates so that a public meeting could be arranged where resident’s input was invited to set priorities for the Parish Council.









ACTION: AMD
Other correspondence received after the agenda was published was as follows:-
A commemorative medal to celebrate the Queens 90th had been received which asked if any village group would like to purchase. The Chairman took this away to hand to WCCA for their consideration.






ACTION: AB
Details to enter the Best Kept Village Competition had been received. Following discussion Councillors agreed to enter, pay the £20 entry fee (details shown under agenda item 7a). Whilst Councillors generally accepted there was a low likelihood of winning, the feedback sheet on how the village could be improved would be useful. The Clerk was asked to complete entry forms.



ACTION: AMD
Details of how Child Sex Exploitation could be reported and courses available had been received in poster format. The Clerk was asked to place on noticeboards within the village.








ACTION: AMD 

The Clerk advised the group that she had carried out her duty (as Whitchurch PC is viewed as a small employer) to automatically enrol herself on the Pensions Regulator website as an employee with entitled pension rights. She advised the group that going forward she had no intention of asking Whitchurch PC to contribute towards pension provision.
The Clerk was asked to place an agenda item onto the next meeting which was to discuss Parish Council notes being placed in the Whitchurch News going forward.










ACTION: AMD

11. To agree the date of the next meeting – The date of the next meeting was agreed as Monday 11 April at 7.30pm in the St Johns Hall.
Signed: 


                    Date

8 Station Road

www.whitchurchpc.org 

Stoke Mandeville

Aylesbury

Bucks HP22 5UL

annmariedavies55@gmail.com


01296 614274


